acorporated

N.Z. BUILDING

PROGRESS

(With which is incorporated "The Scientific New Zealander")

A Journal for Progressive men interested in the development of New Zealand's Architecture, Building, Engineering and Industries

Editor: Chas. E. Wheeler.

PRICE 9d. per Copy; 8s. 6d. per annum post free.

(Note: Is. Discount allowed if paid in advance.)

Wellington, Auckland, Christchubch, and Dunedin. New Zealand, September, 1918.

Contents for September

	Page
Directory	298
Publisher's Announcements	299
Editorial	301
Soldiers and War Memorials	303
Second Prize offered for Soldiers' Memorials	304
New Suspension Bridge over the Manawatu	305
Town Planning — the Brisbane Conference	306
Re the "Grand Theatre," Queen	
Street, Auckland	309
Timber Prices and Export	310
Personal	311
Here and There	311
Our 64th Competition	312
Correspondence re Soldiers' Me-	
morials	314
Patents of Interest to Builders	315
Fingineering Tenders	315
Building Notes	316

Editorial Comment

Town Planning Advance The prospects of a forward move in town planning in New Zealand at an early date are very hopeful indeed. The town planners who were responsible for getting Mr. Hurst

sponsible for getting Mr. Hurst Seager, F.R.I.B.A., to attend the Brisbane conference of Australian Town Planning Associations have already secured good results for their enterprise and Mr. Hurst Seager's personal sacrifices, for it has at last been demonstrated to the New Zealand Government that town planning is a science of which the Dominion is much in need, that it is a practical money-saving movement, and that the towns and villages of the country should not continue to "just grow" like Topsy, leaving posterity to remedy expensive mistakes due to lack of forethought and knowledge. At the public lecture in Wellington which followed his return from the Australian conference, Mr. Hurst Seager made it clear that good legislation is the imperative preliminary to an advance, and the Hon. G. W. Russell, Minister of Internal Affairs, who was present, heartily agreed that it is necessary to thus lay the foundations firm and true. He is hoping to get Mr. Hurst Seager to visit Wellington during the session to address members of Parliament, and he also hopes next year to call a conference of Mayors of cities, and men interested in town planning, to "start New Zealand in the proper direction as regards town planning." From the Brisbane conference, as in other years, has come a mass of valuable material showing the practice of the art of proper planning. We will give publicity to a good deal of this material in future issues, for the Australian experience is almost directly applicable to our own problems. New South Wales has followed South Australia's example in setting up a State Department of Town Planning, and we hope to see the same thing done in New Zealand within a year. Another important step in advance has developed recently in Wellington, where representa-